
 BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI  
 
 
In the Matter of the Application of KCP&L Greater ) 
Missouri Operations Company Containing its  ) Case No. ER-2013-0002 
Annual Fuel Adjustment Clause True-Up.   )   
 
In the Matter of the Empire District Electric   ) 
Company of Joplin, Missouri for Authority to File ) 
Tariffs Increasing Rates for Electric Service   ) Case No. ER-2012-0345 
Provided to Customers in the Missouri Service ) 
Area of the Company.     ) 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a ) 
Ameren Missouri’s Tariffs to Increase its Revenues ) Case No. ER-2012-0166 
for Electric Service.     ) 
 
In the Matter of Missouri Gas Energy’s Optional ) 
Purchased Gas Adjustment Filing.   ) Case No. GR-2012-0262 
 
In the Matter of The Laclede Gas Company’s  ) Case No. GR-2012-0133 
Purchased Gas Adjustment Tariff Filing.  ) 
 
In the Matter of Southern Missouri Gas Company ) 
L.P., d/b/a Southern Missouri Natural Gas’s Winter ) Case No. GR-2012-0123 
Purchased Gas Adjustment Filing.   ) 
 

NOTICE OF COMMUNICATION 
 

Issue Date: July 12, 2012           
 
 On July 11, 2012, I sent the attached invitation by electronic mail and US Postal Mail to the 

electric and gas utilities in the above-mentioned open dockets. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Kevin D. Gunn, Chairman 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 12th day of July, 2012. 
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           July 11, 2012 
 
 
 
Electric & Gas Utilities 
 
Dear : 
 

You are invited to attend NARUC’s simulation experience, “Complying with EPA 
Regulations,” on September 5, 2012 at our offices in Jefferson City, Missouri. This simulation 
will be very similar to the simulation presented at MARC in Des Moines this year. The 
description of that event was as follows: 

 
“Using a scenario format organized by NARUC, this interactive session 
will allow participants to explore different scenarios for compliance with 
EPA’s rules on Mercury and Toxic Substances (MATS) and Cross-State 
Air Pollution (CSAPR) in a hypothetical set of situations that will help 
them understand issues that confront decision-makers under different 
compliance approaches. This workshop will also explore how energy 
efficiency and demand-side resources may play a role in cost-containment 
and compliance.”  
 
I had the opportunity to attend this event at MARC this year, and found it both 

educational and generally informative regarding questions of EPA compliance. As vital 
stakeholders in this process, we encourage you to send a representative from your organization to 
participate in the workshop. We will all benefit from this hands-on learning experience, and it 
will give each of us some common understanding of the processes involved and present an 
opportunity for increased collaboration in our State.  

 
 
 



 

 

The space is limited to 50 participants and will be held in the Governor Office Building, 
200 Madison Street, Jefferson City, Missouri, Room 470.  Please let us know as soon as possible 
who you will be sending to the event. To RSVP, contact Joyce Neuner at (573) 751-0946, or 
joyce.neuner@psc.mo.gov by August 17, 2012.   

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Kevin D. Gunn 
Chairman 


